## Wolf River Lutheran High School

# **NEWSLETTER**

February 14, 2024

## Registration Fair 2024-2025!

Greeting Families and Supporters,

Today we were blessed to attend the Ash Wednesday church service at St. Paul Bonduel. It was a deeply meaningful and special experience for students and staff. Ash Wednesday marks the beginning of the Lenten season, a time for reflection, repentance, and spiritual renewal in preparation for Easter. Participating in the service, receiving ashes, and joining in prayer and worship with the church community was a great way to start this holy season. Ash Wednesday reminds us of our need for repentance, but at the



same time offers each of us a message of hope and redemption through Christ's sacrifice. It's a time for each of us to recommit ourselves to our faith and to deepen our relationship with God. May the grace and blessings of this Lenten season continue to enrich your spiritual journey!

Blessings, Mrs. Kosmerchock

**VERSE FOR TODAY**: I have made my greatest mistakes when I made decisions, commitments, and plans in haste — when I didn't allow unrushed time to consider what I should decide, do, or say. While discretion and understanding are partially acquired through learning and experience, they are also a gift from God. This gift doesn't come on demand, especially when we rush God for his answers to us. Discretion comes from patiently seeking, trusting, and waiting on the LORD's guidance through the Holy Spirit and from a heart saturated in longing to live for him with holy character, regardless of the rewards or costs.



19 students have enrolled to-date!

**ENROLL NOW FOR NEXT YEAR** - Online registration is available for all returning students and families. Feel free to print off the registration form if that works easier for you and return the completed form to the school office! Families were emailed the re-enrollment packet yesterday.

<u>WISCONSIN PARENTAL CHOICE</u> - Families can now apply for the school choice voucher program. Here is the link with the program information <a href="https://dpi.wi.gov/choice">https://dpi.wi.gov/choice</a></u> or you may find it on our website at <a href="www.wrlhs.org">www.wrlhs.org</a>. You may also contact Mrs. K. to set up a time to complete the application! Families will need to have last year's W2 or tax return and a copy of a current utility bill to complete the application. **Deadline for School Choice is April 18th. Don't miss out on your opportunity to apply!** 

**IN NEED OF DONATIONS** - the school is in need of paper toweling and large 55 gallon garbage bags. If you are able to help in any way, that would be greatly appreciated. Thank you so much for your help!

**REP MEETING** - Our next rep meeting will be on Sunday, March 10, 2024 at 1:00 p.m. at Wolf River in the commons.

**BASKETBALL NEWS** - The boys basketball team has a home game this week, on Friday, February 16th against Stevens Point Christian. It's also Senior Night. Please come and show your support. Go Eagles!!

### **BIRTHDAYS AT WOLF RIVER** -

February 6 - Teagan H.



<u>THANK YOU</u> - to St. Paul Lutheran Church and Ladies Aid for inviting us to your Ash Wednesday church service and chili luncheon!

**THRIVENT CHOICE DOLLARS** - in February we received **\$933.00**. Thank you to all that participate in directing your choice dollars to Wolf River!!

Thrivent members have until **March 31**, **2024** to direct your remaining 2023 Choice Dollars to Wolf River if you are interested.

How to direct choice dollars online -1. Log in to thrivent.com with your username and password. (If you haven't yet registered on thrivent.com, click Register now. 2. Select Direct Choice Dollars from the left side or at the bottom of your Account Overview screen. 3. Choose the organization to which you want to direct Choice Dollars: a. To direct to a previous organization, simply locate the organization listed under Previous organizations you've chosen. b. To direct to a new organization, enter keyword(s) like organization name, ZIP code, cause, etc. Click the magnifying glass icon to search. 4. Enter the specific number of Choice Dollars you wish to direct and click Review. If you are satisfied with your choices, click Confirm to direct your Choice Dollars.

**HOT LUNCH SCHEDULE** - Group 6 will be serving Pizza next Wednesday. Thank you again for being a part of the Wednesday hot lunch meals!

<u>Little Eagles Basketball Camp</u> - Saturday, February 17th. Kindergarten - 2nd grade practice from **9:00 - 10:15 a.m.** 3rd & 4th grade practice from **10:30 a.m. - 12:00 p.m.** 

The Little Eagles will be scrimmaging during the WRLHS home basketball game on Tuesday, February 20th at 6:00 p.m.

#### A Look Ahead...

February 15 - Art Club 3:30 - 5:00 p.m. - in Mrs. Reichle's classroom

February 16 - Strength and Conditioning, 3:30 - 4:30 p.m.

February 16 - Boys BB home game at 6:00 p.m., Parents Night

February 18 - Sheepshead Card Party, 1:00 - 3:30 p.m.

February 19 - Strength and Conditioning, 3:30 - 4:30 p.m.

February 20 - Strength and Conditioning, 3:30 - 4:30 p.m.

February 20 - Boys BB home game at 6:00 p.m., Little Eagles Night

